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Attachment 1 – the Hon. Trevor Khan Second Reading Speech, State Senate 

Bill 2015, 26 November 2016 
 

 

The Hon. TREVOR KHAN (11:09): It could rarely be said that one is forced to speak in 

debate because of a contribution made by a member of one's own side of politics. But after 

that last contribution by the Hon. Shayne Mallard I am absolutely compelled to say 

something. Let me say that substance is always more important than form. Both the bill 

before the House and that last contribution demonstrate that. I have looked at the bills on 

the Notice Paper. It does not matter whether I agree with them or not, but some of them are 

of real significance. They deal with matters that go to the heart of how our society operates 

and are extremely important to individuals. 

 

The bills on the Notice Paper range from alcohol advertising to the right of women to 

terminate a pregnancy, and a variety of other issues. Those are the things that will determine 

whether people think we are of substance and making a contribution to democracy in this 

place. Questions about what somebody calls me or anyone in this Chamber do not make any 

difference as to whether we are making a significant contribution to the people of New South 

Wales, which is our job. Our job is to make a significant contribution to the democratic 

process to make the lives of the people of New South Wales better. It is not about whether we 

can get in front of a crowd and have them say, "We know he is a State senator." 

 

Is this really where we have come to? Are we at a point where our appearance or title 

determines our significance to ourselves and the people? Reverend the Hon. Fred Nile has 

been involved in some very significant lawmaking in this State. Only this week a trial in New 

South Wales resulted in a killer again being acquitted of murder because of provocation. He 

got off because the law that Reverend Nile was involved in changing did not apply to him as 

the killing occurred before our law came into effect. The fact that a person who in truth is a 

murderer has only been convicted of manslaughter is a terrible event. It is a further 

demonstration that the killing of women, their lovers and homosexual men has been treated 

as a less than significant event in our society. Reverend the Hon. Fred Nile was involved in 

changing that law, which is a demonstration of his significance. 

 

What does not make any difference to Reverend the Hon. Fred Nile's significance is whether 

he is called a senator or a member of the Legislative Council. The essence of Reverend Nile's 

significance is what he does, not what he is called. That is what we should take away from 

this debate rather than this bill, which I cannot agree with. At the end of the day we should be 

doing serious stuff. When we are finally laid in that hole or turned into ashes people should 

be able to say, "He did something worthwhile", not, "He was a senator of New South Wales." 

I oppose this bill. 

 

 

 




